
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: January 3, 2019 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. Dam Good News! We have received a great deal of positive news coverage and social media 

feedback over the last month regarding the start of construction of WP-6 and WP-7, grant money for 

WP-1, and the flood control study.  

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. The Nebraska Natural Resources Commission awarded $4.7 million to the District for the 

construction of WP-1 Flood Control Reservoir Project (180th and Maple). In addition, WP-1 received 

over $4 million dollars in federal funds earlier this year. Of the $11 million dollar estimated cost to 

construct WP-1 over $8 million dollars will be provided by funding sources outside of the property 

taxpayers of the District. The grant amounts awarded on this project are over 35% of the total annual 

property tax revenue needed by the District to fund projects and programs.  An enormous thank you 

to staff and FYRA Engineering, who completed the Water Sustainability Fund application and 

Chairman Jim Thompson who serves on the Natural Resources Commission.  

 

2. The City of Blair sent the District a complimentary letter regarding the City’s success using the 

emergency back feed through the PMRNRD Washington County Rural Water System to continue 

serving water customers. The contractor had to tap the City’s existing south water reservoir, which 

required taking it offline for a week. Allen Shoemaker, Blair’s Public Works Director said the week-

long process was seamless thanks to the cooperation of the Blair utility staff and PMRNRD rural 

water staff working together. A copy of the letter is attached.  

  

3. A park visitor told the District how appreciative she is of our staff that “takes such amazing care of 

the park.” She said she goes out of her way to come to Chalco Hills because the recreation areas near 

her home are not as well care for. Huge thank you to Bill and team for your consistent hard work and 

dedication.  

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 

construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of 

December 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any 

questions. 

 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of December 14, 2018, 

is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 

please feel free to contact me. 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee did not meet in December. The next meeting is scheduled for 

January 24, 2019.    



 

 
  



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
 


